
 
 

 
 

 
 

** Important Notice ** 

COVID-19 Vaccine and Administration                             
POS Billing Guidance 

Updated September 1, 2021 
New Eligibility Groups 

Additional and Booster Dose Billing 
New Hampshire Medicaid Pharmacy Program 

(Fee-for-Service and Managed Care) 

New Hampshire Fee-for Service Medicaid remains committed to ensuring New Hampshire Medicaid recipients receive 
medically necessary care during the 2019 novel coronavirus (COVID-19) state of emergency, including preventive 
services to reduce and slow the spread of the disease.  
 
As a reminder, New Hampshire Medicaid Fee-for Service will reimburse Pharmacies for all eligible Medicaid recipients 
for COVID vaccines through Point of Sale.   
 

• New Hampshire Fee-for Service Medicaid will be reimbursing Pharmacies at Point of Sale for COVID vaccines for 
the following additional eligibility groups: Family Planning Expansion and COVID Test.   

 

Coverage of the COVID vaccines for the 2 new eligibility groups was effective as of 3/11/2021.   
 

• Additional Dose, Booster Dose:  Pharmacies must submit a SCC = 7 (NCPDP Field # 420-DK, Medically Necessary) 
to receive an administration fee of $40.00 for additional doses of the COVID vaccines when determined to be 
medically necessary.  The SCC = 7 will also be necessary for processing claims for the booster vaccine initiative in 
compliance with CDC guidance.   
 

Coverage of the additional doses of the COVID vaccines will begin 9/1/2021 with an effective date 
of 8/12/2021.  
 

Pharmacies needing assistance may call the 
Magellan Call Center at (866) 675-7755. 

 
Sincerely,  
Magellan Medicaid Administration, Inc.   


